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Tune-in to see Pastors Steve, Roger, 
and Jeremiah at 10 am every Sunday 
morning on MeTV (Channel 67 For 
DIRECTV, Channel 5 for Cable, Fios, 

Dish Network, Antenna tuned to 
67.1).  If you would like to be added 

to the email updates that go out every 
week, please email the office at 

katie@stpaulseggertsville.org or  
call 716-835-0407. 

 

 

St. Paul’s is a congregation of the Niagara Frontier Conference of the Upstate New York Synod 

Of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA) 

January 

2022 St. Paul’s Lutheran Church 

 
January is Here!  It’s 2022!!!  

We are grateful! St. Paul’s is still open!   
We are meeting!  We are worshipping!   

Look inside to see all of the events  
and opportunities going on! 

 
 
 
 

~NOTE~ 
During Sunday worship,  

We are asking that everyone be masked and socially  
Distanced while seated. 

 
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact the  

office at 716-835-0407. 
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A message from Pastor Steve 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Missionaries and Friends of St. Paul’s, 
 
New Beginnings!  Each and every turn of the calendar from year to year is a chance for a new  
beginning.  Or that’s at least what our culture says.  As Christians, each and every DAY is a chance for 
that new beginning.  Each and every worship service that begins with our confessions and includes an 
announcement of your forgiveness is a chance for a new beginning.   
 
Even you reading this is another chance.  A new chance to restart your faith journey…to jump into a 
new ministry…to remind yourself maybe for the first time today that you are loved!  A new beginning.   
What will yours look like today?  Having been reminded that you are a loved child of God, what will that 
good news allow you to begin this day? Every day? 
 
St. Paul’s is a church that is all about new beginnings as of late: new partnerships this year with  
Amherst Schools, new ways to support our local families, new times and more times for the food truck 
to share meals, new staff to help us reach beyond ourselves even more, new ministry with Buffalo  
Haitian community….and the list goes on. 
 
You’re going to notice some new beginnings in the Parish Hall area.  With our current kitchen being a 
food certified kitchen for food ministries, we’ve struggled with sharing that space for the more “normal” 
church activities that need a kitchen: group lunches, coffee for AA groups, meals for the Haitian church 
group.  So we’re going to create a new “Church Kitchen” space upstairs in what used to be a storage 
room.  We’re thankful for the creative people on the Lead Action Team and staff of Daily Bread that 
could envision this project.  We’ll keep you updated when things are all set to go. 
 
2022 will be filled with new beginnings for us all: some good and some tough.  Through all the twists 
and turns, joys and sorrows, ups and downs, we walk through them with faith that God is with us!   
 
I give thanks for you.  I’m praying for you.  I’m honored to serve with this community and reach beyond 
ourselves to share God’s love together in 2022. 
 
Be well, safe and blessed, 
ps 
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At St. Paul’s 

 
Bible Study 

 
 
 
 
 
 

We would like to welcome you to  the St. Paul’s 
 Bible Study group as it continues to plan resuming 

their weekly meetings in the Fellowship room  
every Tuesday at St. Paul’s at 10 am in the  

Fellowship Room.  
 

The Advent/Christmas Bible Study is:  
Dreams and Visions in the New Testament and will 

continue (weather permitting) into January. 
 

   Bring your own beverage -  
Timbits will be provided. To allow us to plan for 
enough hand-outs and snacks, please respond to 

Mary Wolf (stpauls1827@juno.com)  
if you plan to attend. 

 

Comforters! 
Come join us ! 

 
- Wednesday January 5th - 

Bring a bagged lunch and your left over  
Christmas cookies for dessert! 

 
Upstairs in the Dining area next to the  

Parish Hall at 10 am 
 

If you have any questions,  
please call the office at 835-0407. 

See you there! 

 
 
 
 
 

Each month, St. Paul’s will be sharing important 
life events that happen within our church family.   

 
Please pray for the family of Norman Wittholz as 

they grieve his passing this week.   
A future private service will be scheduled . 

 
If you have a special announcement,  

anniversary, graduation, or even a big birthday 
that is coming up, please contact the office with 

any  information that needs to be shared.   

Men’s Group! 
Come and join the men of St. Paul’s  
as they gather in fellowship every  

2nd and 4th Saturday of the month.  
 

If you would like to get involved  
OR if you have any questions, please contact  

Matt Fricano by email at  
italianman2190@gmail.com  

 
Or the office at  

katie@stpaulseggertsville.org 
 

Pinochle Group! Open to all!  

 

 

 

 

- Wednesday January 5th- 
1:00 pm 

(and will continue to meet on the first Wednesday 

of each month). 

If you are interested in joining, please contact  

Sara Gallagher at 716-834-1833 
Or  

Heidi Ginal at 716-480-9227 
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Fire Church article in Living Lutheran Magazine 
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Fire Church article in Living Lutheran Magazine 
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Adult Winter Retreat 
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Adult Winter Retreat 

Adult Retreat Reservation — January 14th-16th 2022 

(Please return this to Barb Walter ASAP) 

 

Name (s) ______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Address _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Cell/Home # __________________________________________________________________________________ 

E-Mail__________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

(Check One) Cost for 2 nights lodging and 6 meals - 

Single ______________________  Double ______________________ 

($190.00 per person)   ($170.00 per person) 

 

Rooming with _________________________ Total amount enclosed $______________ 

**A non-refundable down payment of $75/person is due at the church office on or 

before January 2nd.  Please make checks payable to St. Paul’s (memo “Adult         

Retreat).  Mail to the church office, place in offering plate OR give to Barb Walter :) 

 

Important **...Will you be eating dinner Friday night at LCLC? (served at 5:30 pm) 

YES  NO    (Please circle one) 

Emergency Contact ____________________________Phone number ________________________ 

Any food allergies and/or medical conditions we need to be aware of? 

_________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Looking forward to spending a wonderful, relaxing, fun-filled weekend with you. If 

you have any questions, please give me a call at: 716-574-8527.   

As always, God’s peace be with you! 

Barb Walter 



8 

Reaching Beyond Ourselves 
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The St. Paul’s Church Directory is on-line! 

It will only be accessible to active members at St. Paul’s and it will only have the information that is on 
the current paper copy Directory.  But, now, you will be able to access it online.  

You can also download the app on your phone/tablet.    
 

Go to www.instantchurchdirectory.com and click Member login.   
You will need to enter the email address that we have on file.   

They will send you a verification email and then you can set up your own personal password  
(any password of your choosing).  Once that is done, you will have access to the directory!   
You will be able to edit your family information such as contact information and pictures! 

 
If you have any questions, please email Katie at katie@stpaulseggertsville.org 

 

On-line Directory 

Demonstrating God’s Love 

Dear Friends, 
Lake Chautauqua Lutheran Center is truly blessed by friends like you who give to our ministry.   

Through gifts such as yours, we are able to provide programs that encourage and nurture the spirit of our 
guests and campers. Your generous donation will help us continue to reach out and connect with many  

individuals.  Thank you for sharing in LCLC outdoor ministries. 
Thank you, St. Paul’s! 

In Christ, Lee M. Lindeman—Executive Director 
 
 

Dear Friends at St. Paul’s, 
This letter is to thank you for your contribution to the Lutheran Foundation of WNY.  As you know, the 

Foundation enables the congregations of the Niagara Frontier to better serve their communities through 
grants for outreach programs and loans for capital improvements.  Your contribution will be added to the 

Investment Fund and will help to continue the Foundation’s ability to support such programs as the  
Lord of Life Adult and Child Day Care and for 2022, Augustana Lutheran Church’s Refugee Driving  

Program.  Thank you for your support of the Foundation’s mission and your continued partnership in the 
philanthropic Lutheran community. 

Yours in Christ, 
Barbara W.M. Biegner—Treasurer 

Do you like working with sound?   
Technology?  

Would you like to start getting more involved?  
We are looking to build a team that would be willing to learn how to   

work the sound and video (AV) equipment. 
Contact Andrew at  

therecorddjco@gmail.com 
      Or the office at 716-835-0407 
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Youth Group and Burrito Project 
Youth Christmas Party 

Saturday January 8th, 7-9pm at St. Pauls.  This event is for everyone in grades 6-12th!  
Be ready for some pizza, devotions, and games! AND White Elephant Gift Exchange (max $10-$15).   

Contact Adam if you have any  questions. 
 

Burrito Project  
Tuesday January 18th, from 6-8pm at St. Pauls.  

If you are ever looking to get involved, this is a great opportunity!  We always have a lot of fun making 
the burritos together in the kitchen at St. Pauls.  Also, It is cold out and we are in need of warm gloves to 

give out, too! Hand warmers are always welcome…but REALLY warm gloves are needed!   
Here are some pictures of us from our December night of giving! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

National Youth Gathering  
 It's time to start thinking about the National Youth Gathering, which is  

happening next summer in Minneapolis, MN.  
The dates are July 24th-28th (plus a day before or after for travel and sight seeing).  

This is an amazing, once in a life time experience.  
It's for anyone in grades 9-12th and only happens once every three years,  

so most people only have one opportunity to go.  
Registration opens soon, so let Adam know if you’re interested or have any questions! 

 
Merry Christmas, 

 
Adam Weber 
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Sunday School 

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HAPPY NEW YEAR!  
 

As the new year begins, I wish you all a healthy and joy filled New Year!   
  

I am happy to say that this year's Christmas Pageant was a hit! Though the kids weren’t  
physically in church, we were able to do the pageant via video and link it together with our  

service on Dec. 19th.  If you were unable to attend and would like to watch our  
Christmas pageant, you can find it on our St. Paul’s Facebook page or go to this link.  

The kids did a great job!  
 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kqNEECKE6Nn9idCJs_yg0L0-V_NDIy1j/view?usp=sharing  

 Thank you to Andrew Gruszka for recording and putting this together for us!   

                                                                                                   
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Jan. 2nd, we encourage all Sunday school children and families to attend a very special family 
blessing! Safety protocols are in place, and everyone is masked.  

 
   January 9th, I am excited to say that Sunday School will reconvene back downstairs in  

the Sunday school wing! All ages are welcome! The older kids are also welcomed to join in and  
help with the younger kids.  I also encourage and welcome parents to be involved!  

Please see me if you are willing to volunteer your time once a month. 
 

We will be taking donations this month of hand & foot warmers, gloves, healthy snack bars, and water 
bottles to put together blessing bags for the homeless.  

 
Sunday school will continue to be recorded and can be found on St. Paul’s Facebook page.  

 
Reminder to parents if you haven’t yet had a chance to fill out the survey that was 

 emailed to you in December, please take a moment to fill that out.  
 

Peace & Love ~June  

 

https://na01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdrive.google.com%2Ffile%2Fd%2F1kqNEECKE6Nn9idCJs_yg0L0-V_NDIy1j%2Fview%3Fusp%3Dsharing&data=04%7C01%7C%7Cc324b8cc647249a1bc1e08d9c4c48429%7C84df9e7fe9f640afb435aaaaaaaaaaaa%7C1%7C0%7C63775717065
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Daily Bread Food Truck Mission 
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The Daily Bread Food Truck has been serving free hot meals at St. Paul’s  (from the truck) to people  

suffering from food insecurity every Monday from 4:30-6:00 pm since the beginning of November.  

We will continue to do these Monday meal-shares through the winter season. 

 Also, because of everyone’s generosity, the Daily Bread Food Truck was able to help out  

Amherst Central Schools two times during Winter Break to help children and their families.  

Those children that usually receive free (or reduced priced) breakfasts and lunches 

 were able to come and get a meal AND a box of cereal for the week, some milk, and produce!  

  

 

 

 

Daily Bread Food Truck Meal Share Schedule 

 

Monday January 3rd 

Monday January 10th 

Monday January 17th 

Monday January 24th 

Monday January 31st 

 

 A special thank you to Steven’s Spirit of Giving, Carrabba’s Italian Grill, SALT Cuisine, Rosina Foods,  

and Ziggy’s Taco’s for all of their support this winter so far.   

Thank you! 

 

We also thank our staff, Board members, and volunteers for all the support and love you give.   

You continue to make this Daily Bread Food Truck Mission work! 

 

If you would like to help volunteer in the kitchen to prep OR to help hand out meals,  

please contact Katie at 716-835-0407 or email dailybread4007@gmail.com. 

 

Happy New Year! 

 

 

Daily Bread Food Truck Mission 
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It's been a busy couple of months at Tiger's Den.  Throughout November and December, we gave 

families grocery gift cards to help them buy those special foods we all love to eat during the holidays.  

We are partnering with FeedMore WNY and the East Aurora Village Cafe,  to provide meals such as 

chicken teriyaki and meatloaf on an ongoing basis. 

 

As always, we are grateful to St Paul's members and others in the community for the amazing 

continuous support!  We truly couldn't do it without you! 

 

For January,  we are accepting donations of snack foods  

(granola bars, pudding or Jell-o snacks, snack cracker such as goldfish crackers, and fruit snacks). 

 

Thank you and Happy New Year! 

 

 

Tigers Den is open the following days in January: 

Thursday,  January 6 from 3:00-6:30 pm 

Saturday,  January 8th  from 9:00 am -12:30 pm 

Thursday,  January 20 from 3:00-6:30 pm 

Saturday,  January  22 from 9:00 am -12:30 pm 

 

 

 

 * ALSO * 

Because of your generosity,  

The Annual Holiday Needs Drive held in December was a fantastic success!   

We collected approximately 1,000 lbs of food and $8000 in donations to  

help out the Tiger’s Den Food Pantry and FeedMore of WNY.   

 

These special community outreach programs couldn't be possible without the support of people 

such as yourself.  You mean so much to us and we are so grateful for your love and support!   

Thank you!  

 

 
 
 

Tiger’s Den Food Pantry 
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St. Paul’s would like to send a special thank you to all of the volunteers who give their time and amazing 

talents to the Daily Bread Food Truck and the Tiger’s Den Food Pantry.   

We would not be able to do the work we do without your love and commitment! 

 

 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

  

Nourishing Lives  

 Amherst Staff—Maureen Geibel  
(with her daughter, Hayden) and David 

Beck,  giving special meals sponsored by 
Steven’s Spirit of Giving. 

Michele Sciolino, a manager of Tiger's Den.   
Michele keeps our shelves  and donations in 

good order!  

Daily Bread Food Truck Lead Chef 
Kevin Barron and volunteer Chef 

Brett Vogel getting dinner ready for 
Monday Meal-Share night and  

prepping for the Holiday meal-share 
for the week after Christmas! 

St. Paul’s Members , Hilde Neubauer (left) and 
Heidi Ginal (right), bundled up and ready to 

give out dinners and extras on our  
Monday Meal-Share evenings.   
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St. Paul’s  

4007 Main Street Eggertsville, NY 14226 
716-835-0407 

www.stpaulseggertsville.org 
 

Pastor Steve Biegner (716-868-1232 cell) 
 

Administrative Director:  Katie Basham 
 

Office/Tiger’s Den Food Pantry  
Coordinator: Adrienne Leary 

 
Youth Director: Adam Weber 

 
Music Director: Paul Storfer 

 
              

 

 


